
Attention Alumni: Additional 40th-anniversary Information
Deadline for Banquet Registration
The WAAST administration asks that all alumni who plan to attend the Graduation/40 th-anniversary Banquet on 11 
November, please  register by 21 OCTOBER to reserve a place. After this date a place cannot be guaranteed. You 
may reserve a place for yourself and your spouse in two ways:

1. Send an e-mail to waast40@waast.org. Include your name and the name of your spouse if he/she is attending.
2. Telephone the WAAST office at (228) 22 25 06 63. Again, give your name and spouse's name, if attending.

Women's Dormitory Project
As explained in the previous newsletter, WAAST needs to add two stories to the existing women's dormitory. If you  
cannot attend the celebration but would like to contribute to this dormitory project, you may:

1. Send the funds through Western Union to Pastor Jean Bandé.  Please inform Pastor Bandé of the transfer by e-
mail at jean.bande@ yahoo.fr, or by telephone or SMS message at (228) 90 11 86 28. Specify that the funds 
are for the women's dormitory project.

2. Have the funds hand-delivered to  the  WAAST office.  Be sure  to  indicate  that  they are  for  the  women's 
dormitory project.

3. Give with a Visa, MasterCard, Discover, or American Express credit card through the WAAST Web site. Click  
on “Contribution,” on the left-hand side of the home page. This will open a window that will take you through 
the process. Write Project #4433 in the Comments section.

We ask that you pass on the information concerning the 40 th-anniversary celebration and the banquet deadline to other 
alumni who have not received the Campus Connexion. Thank you for your help!

Help Us Complete Our List!
We would like all alumni to stay informed of WAAST news, but our e-mail list is incomplete. If you know fellow 
alumni—or any other people—who are interested in receiving news about WAAST, please send their e-mail addresses 
to news@waast.org to be added to the database.

Updated Web Site and New WAAST Brochure
The WAAST Web site, www.waast.org, has been updated, and more changes are coming. In a new section, News and 
Publicity, you can find and download a new informational brochure, as well as the current and past issues of Campus 
Connexion. These are in pdf form, and you are free to print, reproduce, and distribute them. The current schedule, fees, 
catalog, student handbook, and application forms for both the BTh and Master's programs may be downloaded as well.
Comments and suggestions concerning the Web site are welcome. Click on “Contact Us” at the bottom of any page of 
the site and follow the directions to compose and send your message.

Former WAAST President Ted Schultz with the Lord
Theodore “Ted” Schultz passed away at his home in Hattiesburg, MS, USA, on 3 September 
2011 at the age of 89. Rev. Schultz and his wife, Laura, began their missionary work in 1950.  
They served for 22 years in Dahomey (now Benin) before coming to WAAST in 1972. He was 
on the committee to find land for the school and on its first Board of Governors. He served as a 
professor  and  Academic  Dean  before  assuming  the  President's  post  in  1980.  He  held  this 
position until 1986, when he and Laura retired.
Rev. Schultz's heart never left WAAST. He made several visits over the years, and when Radio 
Jesus Loves You began broadcasting over the Internet in August 2010, he listened joyfully to  

the sounds of “home.”
Mrs. Schultz preceded her husband to heaven in 2004, and at that time the family asked that memorial gifts be sent to  
support  Benin's  Bible  institute  in  Dassa-Zoumé.  On  the  occasion  of  Rev.  Schultz's  homegoing,  the  family  has 
requested that gifts be sent to the WAAST Scholarship Fund. We thank God for the lives of this couple and for their 
exemplary commitment to the Lord and to His work in Africa.
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